Nnited States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-3205

October 18, 2023

The Honorable Patty Murray The Honorable Susan Collins
Chairwoman Ranking Member

U.S. Senate Committee on Appropriations U.S. Senate Committee on Appropriations
United States Senate United States Senate

Washington, D.C. 20510 Washington, D.C. 20510

The Honorable Kay Granger The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairwoman Ranking Member

U.S. House Committee on Appropriations U.S. House Committee on Appropriations
United States House of Representatives United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairwoman Murray, Ranking Member Collins, Chairwoman Granger, and Ranking
Member DelLauro,

Thank you for your continued support for the Federal Emergency Management Agency’s
(FEMA) Nonprofit Security Grant Program (NSGP). Congress appropriated a record $305
million in funding for the NSGP in FY 2023. This funding was a crucial step towards meeting
high demand for these critical security measures. However, the Hamas terrorist attacks in Israel
and the escalating conflict have elevated concerns of potential security threats to Jewish,
Muslim, and Arab communities and houses of worship across the country. As the war escalates,
it must be expected that houses of worship and community centers of all faiths will require
greater resources to improve their security. Therefore, as you draft the final Fiscal Year 2024
Homeland Security Appropriations bill, we respectfully request you fund the NSGP at no less
than $500 million, with $250 million going towards eligible nonprofits in high-risk urban areas
and $250 million going to eligible nonprofits outside such areas.

Domestic terrorism and hate crimes targeted at vulnerable communities are at historic highs. Last
May, a white supremacist shot 13 and killed 10 in a predominantly Black neighborhood in
Buffalo, New York. In August 2023, a man wielding a swastika-emblazoned rifle killed three
Black people at a Dollar General store in Jacksonville, Florida. Earlier this month, a man in
Indiana was indicted for sending violent, antisemitic threats to four offices of the Anti-
Defamation League. Hate and extremism continue to pose a threat to minority communities and
we should ensure that we are able to provide robust support to our constituencies who are
threatened by such violence.

While we are grateful many law enforcement departments around the country are proactively on
high alert for hate crimes stemming from Hamas’ assault on Israel, we are already seeing virulent
antisemitism at rallies across the country. Additionally, just this past weekend, a 6-year-old
Palestinian American boy was tragically killed and his mother stabbed in what has been charged
as a hate crime in response to current events in the Middle East. We are concerned that continued



tensions may lead to increased hate crimes against the Jewish, Muslim, Arab and other

communities. For these reasons, we respectfully urge you to increase funding for the NSGP in
your final bill to a total of $500 million.

Sincerely,

Hotan Littbrart R et bsan

Kirsten Gillibrand GaryC. Peters acKy Rosen
United States Senator United States Senator United States Senator

Christopher S. Murphy
United States Senator






